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寄件人： Enquiry LODTC/SWDNET/SWD/HKSARG 

日期： 2020年 01月 26 日（星期日） 

主旨： "Preparedness and Response Plan for Novel Infectious Disease of Public Health 
Significance" Raised to Emergency Response Level Topic 「對公共衞生有重要性的新型

傳染病準備及應變計劃」提升至緊急應變級別

各藥物倚賴者治療康復中心指明營辦者／主管：

「對公共衞生有重要性的新型傳染病準備及應變計劃」提升至緊急應變級別

衞生署衞生防護中心在 2020年 1 月 25 日特函通知各機構經理／主管政府決定提升
「對公共衞生有重要性的新型傳染病準備及應變計劃」至緊急應變級別。鑑於最
新情況，院舍／機構應全面提升預防傳染病措施。有關詳情，請參閱夾附由衞生
防護中心發出的信件。

本署再次提醒院舍應全面提升預防傳染病措施及加強體溫監察措施。院舍應每天
為所有住客量度體溫，以識別發燒的住客；住客如出現發燒或呼吸道病徵，應亻昌
戴口罩及立即求醫。工作人員亦應在上班前量度體溫；有呼吸道疾病或發燒的貝
工應避免上班。此外，我們建議院舍為所有訪客量度體溫，而出現發燒的人士不
建議探訪院舍。請各院舍提醒訪客應遵守預防戚染控制措施，防止傳染病傳播，
並建議訪客使用酒精搓手液潔淨雙手及佩戴外科口罩。

如有任何查詢，請致電 2116 3592與本署藥物倚賴者治療中心牌照事務處聯絡。

社會福利署
藥物倚賴者治療中心牌照事務處 

Specified Operators of Drug Dependent Persons Treatment and Rehabilitation Centres (DTRCs), 

"Preparedness and Response Plan for Novel Infectious Disease of Public Health Significance" 
Raised to Emergency Response Level 

The_ Centre of Health Protection (CHP) of the Department of Health writes to inform you that the 
Government has decided to raise the response level of the "Preparedness and Response Plan for 
Novel Infectious Disease of Public Health Significance" to the Emergency Level. In view of the 
latest situation, institutions/organisations are advised to heighten the prevention and control 
measures against infectious diseases. For details, please refer to the enclosed letter issued by 
CHP. 
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This Department would also like to remind DTRCs to heighten the prevention and control 
measures against infectious diseases and reinforce temperature screening in the centres. DTRCs 
should actively check the body temperature of all clients/residents on a daily basis, so as to identify 
those with fever. Residents with fever or respiratory symptoms should be advised to wear a 
surgical mask and seek medical advice promptly. Staff should also check their temperature before 
work every day, and those with respiratory illnesses or fever should refrain from work. Moreover, 
DTRCs are advised to check the body temperature of all visitors, and those with fever are not 
recommended to visit the centres. DTRCs should remind visitors to observe the prevention 
measures on infection control for combating communicable diseases and advise them to perform 
hand hygiene with alcohol-based handrub and wear surgical masks. 

For·any enquiry, please contact the Licensing Office of Drug Dependents Treatment Centre of our 
Department on 2116 3592. 

Licensing Office of Drug Dependents Treatment Centre 
Social Welfare Department 

附加檔案 

lti_pneumonia_20200125_chi.pdf lti_pneumonia_20200125_eng. pdf 




